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PRESS STATEMENT ON THE CONSTITUTION AMENDMENT BILL

29 March 2011
29 March 2011 should be remembered as the day when the National Constitutional Conference (NCC) was buried. The NCC has however gone down in the history of Zambia as an avenue that government used for wastage of resources. By March 2010 the NCC had used in excess of K136 billion kwacha, and as such by the time it was winding up business at the end of August 2010, much more billions of kwacha was wasted.

We wish to salute the Members of Parliament who chose to be on the side of the people who put them in office. They decided to give a Red Card to the product of a process that had gone against the desires and aspirations of the people. Government had kept deceiving the people that the NCC was the final authority in the constitution-making process, and that whatever was in the Constitution of Zambia Amendment Bill was beyond the powers of Parliament, as if the NCC was the alpha and the omega of the constitution-making process. Government went to the extent of rubbishing the petition that was presented to Parliament on 22 March 2011, boasting that those who went to present the petition just wasted their time. It has now turned out that in fact it is government that has been wasting the people’s time all that time the NCC was sitting, from December 2007 to August 2010.

Our appeal to our government leaders is that they should now humble themselves and stop deceiving the people of Zambia anymore on the constitution-making process. Just last week, Government was pontificating the NCC, disparaging the picketers, stating that the NCC had already made binding decisions. How then, can binding decisions be overturned by Parliament? This simply demonstrates that the NCC had been flawed from the beginning, and that it was just a matter of time before it crumbled. And this is what has happened. It has embarrassingly crumbled. The lesson to government is that: you cannot deceive people all the time, as your day of reckoning would come one day.
In its history of being in government for twenty years, the MMD has lamentably failed to come up with a new multi-party constitution which they promised the people of Zambia during their campaigns in 1990/91. From now on, the constitution making process has become an election issue. In fact it should be the first election issue.

Lastly we wish to appeal to the people of Zambia not to relent in the struggle for a new constitution. This struggle continues. The people of Zambia have declared the Mung’omba draft constitution as The People’s Draft Constitution. The collection of signatures in support of the Mung’omba draft constitution therefore continues. 
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